
 

 

LONDON BOROUGH OF BROMLEY 
 

STATEMENT OF EXECUTIVE DECISION 
 
 

The Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Safety, Councillor Kate Lymer has 
made the following executive decision:  
 
 

CCTV PROCUREMENT STRATEGY 
 

Reference Report: 
CCTV Procurement Strategy_v1, 21/11/2017 Public Protection and Safety Policy 
Development and Scrutiny Committee    
 
 
Decision: 
 
The Portfolio Holder agreed the strategy for the continued delivery of the CCTV 
service and to go to the market for tender to provide the CCTV Monitoring Contract 
and CCTV maintenance contract. This would include a price for the option to move 
the CCTV control room to the Central Depot. 
 
Reasons: 
 

The Community Safety CCTV control room is currently located within the Civic Centre 
complex, at the rear of the St Blaise building.  Notice has been given of the proposed 
Council redevelopment proposals for the Civic Centre site including the likely need to 
vacate this building. Therefore an alternative location for the CCTV control room may 
need to be found or an alternative model of service delivery commissioned. 
 
The proposed decision was scrutinised by the Public Protection and Safety PDS 
Committee on 21st November 2017 and the Committee supported the proposal. 
 
 
 

………………………………………….. 
Councillor Kate Lymer  
Portfolio Holder for Public Protection and Safety 
 

Mark Bowen 

Director of Corporate Services 
Bromley Civic Centre 
Stockwell Close 
Bromley BR1 3UH 
 

Date of Decision:   1 December 2017 

Implementation Date (subject to call-in):   8 December 2017  
Decision Reference:   PPS15043 

 
 
  


